
STAFF UPDATE FROM PRESIDENT PAUL CARLSEN – April 3, 2020 
 
 
Team LTC, 
 
Despite this pandemic, we must continue our civic duties. Here are two items of note:  
 

• Today is the last day to request your absentee ballot for the April 7th election. You may do so here: 
https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/VoteAbsentee (do not use Explorer). As you might be aware, the 
Town of Centerville has traditionally used the Wells-Fargo Conference Room in the Lakeshore 
Building as a polling location. Because our skeleton crew on campus is primarily working out of 
the Lakeshore Building, we did not feel it was in the best interest of our staff to open this building 
to visitors. We have worked with the Town of Centerville to move their polling location to the 
PEM Building, and only poll workers and voters will be in the building during the election. After 
the election, the building will be locked down for 72 hours, and subsequently deep cleaned before 
opening again. 

• Complete the Census.  In addition to apportioning seats in the House of Representatives, the 
Census determines the disbursement of federal monies to state and local governments. 

 
Let me know if you have any questions, and stay healthy. 
 
Thanks, Paul Carlsen 
 

https://myvote.wi.gov/en-us/VoteAbsentee

